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EVENTS AND HAPPENINGS 
Submitted by Shandi Nodurft 

Dates For Next  School Year  
♦ August 1: School Office Opens 9:00 AM 
♦ August 19: Back to School Night, Mustang 

Meeting  
♦ August 21: First Day of School, Blessing of 

the Backpacks 
♦ November 27-29: Thanksgiving Break 
♦ December 23- January 2: Christmas Break  
♦ January 6: School Resum es 
♦ April 6- April 13: Easter  Break  
♦ April 14: School Resum es 
♦ May 29: Last Day of School/Picnic 

Mrs. Jenni Elias Retires 
We congratulate Mrs. Jenni Elias on her              
retirement and wish her the best as she moves  
into the next chapter of her life.  
 
 

Thank you for the 31 
years you dedicated 
to Catholic 
education.  Now let 
the fun begin! Go 
and enjoy your 
family and your 
new grandbaby! 
Don’t forget to 
spend a little bit of 
your extra time with 
us, we would love 
for you to visit.  
We will miss you! 

Mustang Mentor Program 
Our Mission:  

To give new school families a  
warm welcome into our  

St. Michael Parish School Family 
 

What is the Mustang Mentor Program? 
The Mustang Mentor Program connects families 
who are new to SMPS with families who are more 
‘seasoned’. The goal is to make the transition for 
new families easier and to strengthen our school 
community. 
 
Who are the Mustang Mentors? 
The Mustang Mentors are families who have been at 
the school for at least two years and who are ready 
and eager to welcome a new SMPS family. 
 
What do the SMPS Mustang Mentors do? 
Mustang Mentors agree to exchange contact 
information with the assigned new SMPS family, 
check-in each month to answer questions, see how 
things are going, share information about upcoming 
events ie., Fish Fry, and to just say ‘hello’. 
 
Who are the New Mustangs? 
Any new family enrolled in preschool-8th grade will 
be a part of the New Mustang Family.  
 
Goals of the Mustang Mentor Program: 
 Ease the transition for new families 
 Strengthen our school community 
 Build positive relationships 
 Create more family involvement 
 
How do I inquire further and/or become a 
Mustang Mentor? 
Please contact Mrs. Shandi Nodurft @                   
mrsnodurft@smpswv.org  
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July 11, 12, 13, 2019 

FESTIVAL BASKET RAFFLE PRE-SALE 
$1.00 per Ɵcket or 6 Ɵckets for $5 

Drawing Saturday night at the fesƟval 
Winner need not be present 

In the space provided, indicate the number of Ɵckets you 
would like to purchase. Volunteers will ensure your Ɵckets will 
be applied towards the baskets of your choice. 
Please copy and pass along to friends and family! 
If you have quesƟons, call 304-242-4280.   
Place this form along with cash or check made payable to 
SMPS in a plain envelope labeled “FesƟval Basket Raffle” and 
place in the collecƟon basket, or send to: 
St. Michael Parish, 1225 NaƟonal Road, Wheeling WV 26003  
Please return this form no later than July 8th.  
Name: (Please print) 
__________________________________________ 
Address: __________________________________________ 
Phone: __________________________________________ 
Amount Enclosed: $______________________________ 
 
______ 1. May The Force Be With You 
(Donated by TK & Kindergarten S) 
♦ Clone Wars Giant Coloring Book 
♦ Die-Cast 6” Kylo Ren 
♦ Lego Mad Libs Book 
♦ 3 ¾ Jyn Erso – Rogue One AcƟon Figure 
♦ 3 ¾ Rey – The Force Awakens AcƟon Figure 
♦ 4-Pack of 3 ¾ AcƟon Figure CommemoraƟve  
CollecƟon 
♦ Water boƩle & 2 Bamboo Tumblers 
♦ Darth Vader Play Case with Darth Vader BaƩle  
Roller 
♦ Clone Wars V-19 Torrent Starfighter 
 
______2. Fun In The Sun (Donated by PreK 4) 
♦ Water Blasters & Splash Catcher 
♦ Swim Mask & Beach Ball & Swim Arm Bands 
♦ Sidewalk Chalk 
♦ Water Balloon Launcher 
♦ Bug Catching Kit 
♦ Bubbles & Jump Rope 
♦ $100 Oglebay/Wheeling Park GiŌ Card 
 
______3. Let’s Go For A Ride (Donated by Grade 7) 
♦ 16” Child’s Bike with Helmet 
 
______ 4. American Girl Doll Fun (Donated by Grade 4) 
♦ American Girl Doll “Blaire” with Book 
♦ Blaire’s own SMPS Uniform 
♦ P.J.s & Pet Pig for Blaire 

 
_______5. Gaming Fun (Donated by Dr. Jeremy Tiu) 
♦ X-Box One S 

                                                                                                                      
______ 6. Feeling Lucky?  (Donated by 2nd Grade) 
♦ $100+ worth of Scratch Off LoƩery Tickets 
 
______ 7. Gardening Basket  (Donated by 1st Grade) 
♦ $100 Nicky’s Garden Center GiŌ Card 
♦ $15 Lowes GiŌ Card 
♦ DecoraƟve Planter, Poƫng Soil & Seed Packets 
♦ Gardening/Pruning Tools & MisƟng BoƩle 
♦ Sun Hat & Gardening Gloves 
♦ Bird House & Garden Flag 
♦ 20” Hanging Planter 
 
______ 8. Shop Ɵll You Drop with Kate Spade 
(Donated by Kindergarten J) 
♦ Kate Spade Leather Reversible Tote 
♦ Kate Spade Crossbody Leather Purse & Wallet 
♦ Kate Spade Leather Floral Wristlet 
♦ Kate Spade SƟcker Pocket 
♦ $50 Visa GiŌ Card 
♦ $50 TJ Maxx GiŌ Card 
♦ $50 Target GiŌ Card 
♦ $25 Sephora GiŌ Card 
 
______ 9. A Picnic In The Park (Donated by Grade 8) 
♦ Wheeled Cooler 
♦ 2 Full Size Pop Up Chairs 
♦ Picnic Supplies, Tray & Blanket 
♦ BoƩle of Cabernet Sauvignon 
 
________ 10. Happy Campers (Donated by Grade 3R) 
♦ Two adult size sleeping bags 
♦ All ingredients to make SMORES 
♦ Fire Pit 
 
______ 11. That’s Italian (Donated by Grade 3A) 
♦ $50 Figareƫ GiŌ Card 
♦ $50 Good Mansion GiŌ Card 
♦ Set of 4 Wine Goblets & Wine BoƩle Stopper 
♦ Pasta & Pasta Sauce 
♦ Prosecco – Pinot Grigio – Pino Noir Wines 
 
______12. For The Coffee Lover (Donated by Grade 5) 
♦ 1lb Paramount Highlander Grog & House Blend Coffee 
♦ Harry & David Chocolate Covered Expresso Beans 
♦ Harry & David Honey Dipped Spoons 
♦ 2 Handmade Clayworks PoƩery Coffee Mugs 
♦ 2 BoƩles of Flavored Syrup, Biscoƫ, Teas & More 
 
______ 13. LoƩo Fever  (Donated by Grade 6) 
♦ $100+ worth of LoƩery Tickets 
 
______ 14. It’s a Pizza Party! (Donated by St. Michael Staff) 
♦ $100 in GiŌ Cards From Local Pizza Shops 
♦ Beer, Pop & Chips 
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Special thanks for a special guy! 
 
St. Mike’s Parish garage 
has a brand new garage 
door opener system thanks 
to John Carenbauer! 
 
Our old door system was 
problematic, and risked 
the welfare of our new 
lawn mowers and 
equipment behind 
unsecured doors. 
 
Thanks to John’s never 
ceasing generosity and big 
heart, we don’t have those problems any longer! 
 
Thanks John, once again, for your time, funds and 
just for being YOU! 

FUNERAL	CHOIR	
MEMBERS	NEEDED!	

Our parish is pleased to 
have a dedicated group of 
men and women who attend 
each Funeral Mass and 
assist in leading the music 
and sung prayer during the Mass.  This ministry is 
very important as it provides not only musical 
support but is also a ministry of presence and prayer 
offered to support the family as they grieve and to 
pray for the repose of the soul of the deceased.  We 
are in need of additional members to assist in this 
ministry – could you please help us?  The choir 
gathers about 15-20 minutes before the Funeral 
Mass and then sings for the Mass.  Choir members 
are notified by a phone tree when a funeral is 
scheduled.  This is a wonderful ministry for those 
who are retired, but please know that all are 
welcome.  If you are interested, please contact Clara 
White 304.242.2278  or Lucille Otte 304.242.3014. 

Have you experienced divorce and would like to know 
more about the annulment process?  Are you divorced 
and remarried outside the Catholic Church?  Would 
you like to know how to make your marriage valid in 
the Church so you can receive the Sacraments again?  
Please contact Fr. Smay: 304-242-1560, x5 or 
msmay@stmikesparish.org about the annulment 
process.   
Unfortunately, a lot of people have erroneous ideas 
about the process.  It is doable and Father Smay will 
help you throughout the process. 
 

Please pray for these men and women serving and 
those who have served our country in the 

military, and for their families:  
 
♦ Petty Officer First Class Eric J Auber, US 

Navy 
♦ Staff Sergeant Robert Michael Baker, US 

Marine Corps 
♦ Sergeant Anthony DiBias, US Army 
♦ Technical Sergeant Andrew G. Futey, US Air 

Force 
♦ Specialist Matthew Graney, US Army 
♦ Lieutenant Andrew Klug, US Navy 
♦ Captain Zach Lehman, US Marine Corps 
♦ Capt. Michael Neuman, US Army 
♦ Major Christopher Nodurft, US Marine 

Corps 
♦ Seaman First Class Cody Patterson, US Navy 
♦ Specialist Seth Sleime, US Army 
♦ Warrant Officer 1 (W01) Christopher Snyder 
♦ Sergeant Major Stephen Spohn, US Army 
♦ Sergeant First Class Wendy Spohn, US Army 
♦ Lieutenant Colonel Aaron P Tillman, US Air 

Force 
♦ Airman First Class Taylor Wilkinson, US Air 

Force 
♦ Airman First Class Sierra E. McKenna, US 

Air Force 
♦ PVT Jacob Ulevich, US Army 

 
 

God Bless Our 
Military! 

 

Please note that the area of the parking lot alongside of the Blessed 
Mother statue is marked a RESTRICTED AREA AND A NO 
PARKING ZONE. Thank you for your cooperation. 

Our Stewardship Council would like to thank everyone 
who donated men’s and women’s summer clothes for our 
clothing drive.   We collected over 30 bags that were 
donated to Youth Service Systems.  
 
The clothes will be put in Sophie’s Free store to be given to 
those in need.  
 

Thank you for your 
generosity! 
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WELCOME  
REV. CARLOS L. MELOCOTON, JR. 

 
I was born in Manila, Philippines as the eldest of five siblings. Education 
played a vital part of my life while I was growing up, and my parents 
endured hardships just to send me to a Catholic school run by the Sisters of 
the Religious of the Assumption. I did not push through with my priestly 
vocation right after high school, but rather earned an Accounting degree in 
college, and worked as an accountant for six years. 
 

Through the Assumption Sisters, I was connected with the Augustinians of the Assumption, 
their male counterpart. In Massachusetts, I started my religious formation with the 
Assumptionists, whose way of life was inspired by the Rule of St. Augustine. I enriched myself 
with every mission experienced with my Assumption family.  
 
I finished three years as a religious brother on temporary vows while doing my three years of 
Theology. Serving my neighbors and the Church encouraged me to give myself freely as a 
seminarian for the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston. I find service as a means of responding to 
Jesus’ dual commandment of love, “To love God is to love your neighbor as you love 
yourself.”  
 
I finished a year of Pastoral work with Fr. Joseph Hayden, S.J. along with the people of 
Benwood and McMechen. While in the suburbs of Wheeling, I invested my time in knowing 
people through volunteer work at the Catholic Neighborhood Center, Bishop Donahue High 
School, and with the Filipino-American Medical Association where we had our first Filipino 
Dinner to benefit the Sts. James and John School in Benwood. Last summer I also worked at 
my pastoral assignment at St. Brendan in Elkins, St. Patrick in Coalton, and at the Tygart 
Summer Camp, sponsored by our diocese. I enjoyed my time with our little brothers and 
sisters along with the many volunteers who run the camp every year. 
 
Then, on December 14, 2008, Bishop Michael Bransfield ordained me as a transitional deacon 
for our Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston. It was a great sign of community, friendships, and 
thanksgiving for the many blessings that God is giving me. It was also an occasion to be with 
relatives and friends. I was thankful for Bishop Bernard Schmitt who prepared me during my 
retreat and was at my deaconate ordination along with many of our priests and deacons. 
 
I finished my last year of Master of Divinity program at St. John’s Seminary in Brighton, 
Massachusetts. My program included a weekend parish assignment, serving as a deacon at St. 
Mary’s of the Annunciation in Cambridge. Seán Patrick Cardinal O'Malley, OFM Cap, the 
Archbishop of the Boston, granted me faculties to serve the parish, which is in between 
Harvard University and the Massachusetts Institute of Technology. My assignment involved 
dealing with people of diverse cultural backgrounds in an environment of many ideological 
divergences. However, Christ’s message of love and unity were present among the people of 
the parish, especially the community of priests and deacons living in the rectory. 

I was ordained a priest by Bishop Bransfield on June 27, 2009. 
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PRAYER FOR HEALING WITHIN THE 
CHURCH 

 
St. Peter, pray for  the church that it may be 
rebuilt, healed, and made holy. 
St. Monica, pray for  the abused, survivors, 
and for justice. 
St. Catherine of Siena, pray for  reform and 
restoration of the clergy. 
St. John Vianney, pray for  the holiness of 
priests and bishops. 
St. Benedict, pray that all evil be cast out of 
the church. 
St. Anthony, pray for  us to 
find a way forward. 
St. Paul, pray for  the 
bishops that they may be 
fearless in confronting other 
bishops. 
St. Augustine, pray for  true 
repentance and transparency. 
Our Lady of Sorrows, pray for  us. 
 

Your contact information  
is important to us! 

 
Have you moved?  Do you have a new cell phone 
number? Have you changed your email address?  
 
Help us improve our parish communications by 
emailing  stmikes@stmikesparish.org with your new 
contact information, or call Cindy at 304.242.1560, 
EXT 0. 

 
R 
C 
I 
A  

(Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) 
 

The parish will continue classes for any 
adults who want to join the Catholic 
Church.   
Classes will be held on Sunday mornings 
between the 9am - 11:30am Masses. 
   
Please contact Fr. Smay at 
msmay@dwc.org or call 304-242-1560. 

Leadership Committee 
Wendy Hinerman - Chair 
Brann Altmeyer 
David Barnett 
Cindy Barone 
Chris Bowie 
Janet Boyle 
Kim Burge 
John Carenbaugher 
Chad Carter 
Amanda Castle 
Kathleen Dieffenbaugher 
Danielle Doerr 
Richard Emmerth 
Margaret Erickson 
Thomas Galinski 
Robin Galloway 
Donald Hofreuter 
Jennifer Imer 
Kevin Kaufman 
Leslie Kosanovic 
Robert Krall 
Matthew Mansuetto 
Nick Mayrand 
Melissa Michael 
John Moore 
Katrina Mosman 
Chris Muroski 
Jeep Naum 
Shandi Nodurft 
Quenton Northcraft 
Ashley O’Neal 
Craig O’Leary 
Michelle Patterson 
Sandy Pell 
Launa Post 
Michael Rempe 
Jennifer Robinson 
Isaac Smith 
Kevin Stryker 
William Teufel 
Amanda Voellinger 
Louis Volpe 
Janet Warsinskey 
Nicole White 
Denny Wilson 
Joe Bourgo 
 
Stewardship Council 
Janet Boyle - Chair 
Donald Hofreuter 
Shandi Nodurft 
Craig O’Leary 
Sandy Pell 
Launa Post 
Louis Volpe 
Kathleen Dieffenbaugher 
Wendy Hinerman 
 
 
 
 

Pastoral Council 
Leslie Kosanovic - President 
Melissa Michael - Secretary 
Nicole White 
Amanda Voellinger 
Brann Altmeyer 
Rich Emmerth 
Kevin Kaufman 
Janie Warsinskey 
Jen Robinson 
Jeep Naum 
Amanda Castle 
Isaac Smith 
Margaret Erickson 
Katrina Mosman 
Robin Galloway 
Wendy Hinerman 
Kathleen Dieffenbaugher 
 
Finance Council 
Tom Galinski - Chair 
Dave Barnett 
Chris Muroski 
Cathy Northcraft 
Rob Krall 
Chris Bowie 
Wendy Hinerman 
Kim Burge 
Michelle Patterson 
 
Buildings and Grounds 
Denny Wilson - Chair 
John Carenbaugher 
Damion Saunders 
Joe Bourgo 
Matt Mansuetto 
Mike Rempe 
Kevin Stryker 
Larry Teufel 
Kim Burge 
Wendy Hinerman 
 
Personnel Committee 
John Moore - Chair 
Wendy Hinerman  
Launa Post 
Tom Galinski 
 
School Board 
Danielle Doerr - President 
Corey Pietranton  
Kim Burge  
Michelle Patterson  
Shandi Nordurft 
Ashley O’Neal 
Audrey Dieffenbaugher 
Jenn Shinn 
Tammy Magruder 
Marcy Hartzell 
Janelle Knorr 
John Carenbauer 
 

St. Michael Parish Councils and Committees 2019 


